



July 2016

Dear Parents

SUMMER CAMP LETTER No.2

This is the third and final letter before we depart for Summer Camp later this month, and is intended to confirm more details about the arrangements.

Payment

In the last letter we confirmed that the cost of the camp is £140. Thank you to those who have made the final payment, but if you payment is still to be made we need to receive it by Friday 8th July. Please make all cheques payable to 1st Ben Rhydding Scout Troop and write the name of your child on the back of the cheque.

Equipment

Remember that the "Useful Information" section of the Troop website (www.1stbenrhyddingscouts.org.uk) includes a suggested kit list for the personal equipment that your child may wish to take to camp. It is a suggested list so Scouts should also think about anything else they need to take.

Health and Emergency Information

Now is the time to let us have the health and emergency contact information that was referred to in the last letter. Please complete the "Nights Away Permission Form" and return to Scouts on Friday 12th July 2016. It is important that we have up to date health information, details of any special dietary needs, and an emergency contact for the duration of the camp.

Camp meeting

We are holding a final camp meeting for parents on Friday 8th July at 19:15. Please make every effort to attend as the final arrangements will be confirmed then. You can also take the opportunity to make your final payment and complete the "Nights Away Permission Form" at the meeting.

I look forward to seeing you at the meeting, but if you have any questions beforehand, please ask a leader or send me an email to spider10@virginmedia.com.

Kind regards

Spider